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THE GOOD NEWS 

Lake Gibson United Methodist Church 

To be a joyful church family that is crucial to our  
community 

 

   
  
 

                          
 

Mark Your Calendar 

September 17, 2023 

Worship followed by Our  

Church Conference 

You Must Be Present In Person for 

Your Vote to Count 

Plan Now To Attend 

Our congregation has not changed. 

The United Methodist Church is changing. 

The United Methodist denomination has left us! 
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                                                         Don’t Straddle the Fence  

Over the past two years, there have been discussions regarding disaffiliation from the 
United Methodist Church. The reasons are numerous, whether it be changes seen in 
the denomination, disregard of policy specified within the Book of Discipline, question-
ing the Bible as our ultimate guide, and the UMC Trust Clause which prevents us from 
owning the property for which we have paid. Three unofficial votes have been taken by 
interested congregants over the past two years. In each case, over 67% of those attend-
ing had expressed interest in leaving the denomination. It is now time to officially deter-
mine whether Lake Gibson United Methodist Church (LGUMC) remains within the de-
nomination or separates.  

On 17 September 2023, immediately after our worship service, our District Superinten-
dent will host a Church Conference within our sanctuary. Professing members of 
LGUMC will be permitted to vote on this issue. Voting YES means that you desire to dis-
affiliate. Voting NO means that you desire our congregation to remain affiliated with the 
United Methodist Church. Abstaining implies that you do not know enough to make an 
informed decision. You still have time to discuss this with other members in order to 
feel comfortable with either a YES or NO decision. Only those current members who are 
physically in attendance will have a say in our future. Should 67% or more of those 
members in attendance vote for disaffiliation, we will be permitted to continue the pro-
cess and be proposed for disaffiliation at the 2 December 2023 Special Virtual Session 
of the Florida Annual Conference.  

With which denomination we might align ourselves will be discussed  at some future 
date, should sufficient votes be counted for disaffiliation. Otherwise, LGUMC will re-
main within the United Methodist family. As a church member, your desires need to be 
expressed. This will be done through your vote on this significant issue. Again, a mem-
ber must be present for their vote to count. If you are a snowbird, you should plan on 
coming back if you wish to vote your conscience. Your vote will make the difference one 
way or the other.  Afterwards, regardless of the decision, there is no reason to lament 
as your brothers and sisters in Christ have expressed their sincere beliefs through their 
votes. If you require transportation to attend in person, please contact the church office 
to make arrangements.  

Dwight Kitchens 
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While the below chart may be helpful information regarding various options for a future affiliation, 

no denominational decision will be made on the 17th of September. 

•If the Church Conference vote reaches the required percentage and  

•The Special Virtual Session of the Florida Annual Conference approves 

•We will then be able to make a decision on affiliation after 31 December 2023. 
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 September Events As of 8/31/2023 
 

Abbreviations:  FLC - Family Life Center; ZVC - Zoom Video Conference, O-Office, S-
Sanctuary 

(Entries marked with * repeat every week and are only listed on the first occurrence)  
 

Date   Day  
 

1 Friday 

2 Saturday  Hope House Mobile*, 9am-1pm, FLC; 

3 Sunday  Sunday School classes*, 9:15 - 10:15 am in Family Life Center (FLC); Worship 

Service* and Communion, 10:30 am; Publix bakery goods* in FLC for needy; Movimiento 

Misionero Mundial Pentecostal Church*, 10:30 am, FLC upstairs; New Testament Christian 

Church*, 1:30 pm, Sanctuary   

4 Monday  Labor Day (Office Closed); Board of Trustees meeting, 2:00 pm, Church Office   

5 Tuesday  

6 Wednesday A Little Bit of Heaven (ALBOH) Chapel*, 9:00 am, Sanctuary; United Women in 

Faith (UWF)         Circle meeting, 10:00 am, FLC; Choir Practice*, 6:30 pm, Sanctuary, Hope 

House*, 6:30pm-9pm, FLC 

7  Thursday  Food Pantry*, 9:30 am - 11:30 pm, FLC 

8  Friday   

9  Saturday  Staff/Pastor-Parish Relations Committee (SPPRC) meeting, 10:00am, FLC 1&2;       

 Praise Team Practice, 1:00pm, S 

10  Sunday    

11  Monday Finance Meeting, 1pm, FLC  

12 Tuesday  

13 Wednesday  Merry Matters craft group, 10:00 am - noon, FLC Classrooms  

14  Thursday ALBOH Board Meeting, 2pm, FLC 1&2 

15 Friday  

16 Saturday  ?? Youth Remade Disney Springs, 5pm-8pm  ?? Children’s Movie Night 

17 Sunday Harvest Sunday (canned and boxed foods for food pantry), DISAFFILIATION VOTE  

18 Monday Admin Council Meeting, 1pm, FLC 

19 Tuesday 

20 Wednesday  

21 Thursday A Little Bit of Heaven (ALBOH) Board meeting, 2:00 pm, FLC 

22  Friday  Hope House Mobile, 6:30pm-8:30pm, FLC 

23  Saturday UWF Event, 9am-2pm, (S, FLC) 

24 Sunday   

25 Monday UMF leadership meeting, FLC library 10:00 am 

26 Tuesday 

27 Wednesday  Merry Matters craft group, 10:00 am - noon, FLC Classrooms  

28 Thursday 

29 Friday 

30 Saturday Hope House Mobile*, 9am-1pm, FLC 
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   FOOD PANTRY MINISTRY                                                                                                 
Thanks everyone for your donations   

We need spaghetti sauce and jjelly. 

Ann Johnson 

   REMADE: YOUTH MINISTRY NEWS  

 Recently my primary volunteer that I have been relying on to assist me on Tuesday nights has had to cut 
back to only one meeting per month due to burn out. I have been able to temporarily replace her, but need a more 
permanent volunteer, or number of volunteers, to alternate with assisting on Tuesday nights for youth group. The 
volunteers needs to be female in accordance with our Child/Youth Protection Policy (CYPP).  Volunteers don’t need 
to come every week, just once a month would suffice, and I can have people come on a rotating basis, just so long 
as I have them so I can continue to hold meetings weekly. These kids are wonderful, they love God, this church, and 
being here and a part of something bigger than themselves. But without more steady volunteers to draw on, it will 
be more difficult to have weekly meetings. Volunteers need to go through the CYPP classe if they have not already 
done so. Please note that the meetings are always held upstairs in the FLC. Thank you for your time and assistance 
as we continue to grow this REMADE youth ministry.  CYPP training and required quiz is available at  https://
lakegibsonumc.com/training-opportunities/ .  A background check is required every three years if you haven’t had 
one.  Contact me to arrange for the background check. 
            We are very excited to be taking our first out of town trip as a youth group! On Saturday, September 16, we 
will be going to Disney Springs for a fun and relaxing trip up to the Happiest Place on Earth! We are very much look-
ing forward to this trip, and will have plenty of pictures to show you! In addition, in November (exact date to be de-
termined) we will be hosting a Rent-a-Kid fundraiser! How this will work is you will contact us if you have any work 
around your yard that you need doing, such as raking leaves or pulling weeds, and you will be welcome to make 
whatever monetary donation you wish to make to fund this growing youth ministry. This money will go towards any 
and all outings and trips we might wish to make in the future going forward. Once again, thank you for all you do to 
support our growing REMADE youth ministry! 
 If you enjoyed Trunk or Treat last year, I have some great news for you: we will be having another this year! 
It will be held on Saturday, October 28th, from 3-5:30 pm. We will need as many volunteers for this event as possi-
ble, as we would love for it to be even larger and more successful than last year’s! If you would like to volunteer for 
this event, please contact either Kristie at office@lakegibsonumc.com  or Justin Bennett 
at youth@lakegibsonumc.com. We will have Trunk or Treat out behind the FLC, games and activities within the FLC 
itself, and will need wrapped candy to be donated for this event: please indicate which you would like to do when 
you contact Justin or Kristie. In addition, our REMADE youth group will have a bake sale fundraiser at the event this 
year, within the FLC. If you would like to contribute in another way than being there for the event itself, or merely 
want to help the new youth group succeed, please contact either Kristie or Justin and tell them which delicious 
baked goods you would like to contribute. Our youth are both the present and future of this church, and would 
greatly appreciate any and all contributions you could give. 
               In addition, we are planning on having Vacation Bible School next summer! This is a large and very involved 
event, and will need as much help as we can get! I know it is almost an entire year away, but it is never too soon to 
start, especially considering how long it has been since this church has had one. We will begin planning in earnest in 
January, but would need people who might be interested in helping for this event to let Justin or Kristie know soon, 
so they can put a list of potential volunteers together. Justin will keep in touch and communicate with you about it 
throughout the year, leading up until active planning and preparation starting in February. 
 
Thank you,  Justin Bennett 

https://lakegibsonumc.com/training-opportunities/
https://lakegibsonumc.com/training-opportunities/
mailto:office@lakegibsonumc.com
mailto:youth@lakegibsonumc.com
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    Prayer Ministry-September 2023” 
 
  
 “Look straight ahead and fix your eyes on what lies before you.  Mark out a straight 
path for your feet; then stick to the path and stay  

               safe, don’t get sidetracked, keep your feet from following evil.” Proverbs  
               4:26-27 NLT 1996 
             If we are walking on a nature trail and don’t keep our eyes on the path ahead,  
           we may quickly learn it is uneven territory, causing a fall and serious 
           injury to our body.  The scripture in Proverbs is pretty much telling us the  
           same; except we walk a straight and narrow path with Jesus leading us, and 
           He is to remain our leader throughout life here on earth to save our souls 
           from destruction. 
           Jesus speaks of mistakes and our seeking honest forgiveness by His hard 
          truths but also giving his grace and mercy to us to keep us balanced and in 
          line. 
  “Trust in the Lord with all your heart, do not depend on your own understanding. 
          Seek His will in all you do, and He will direct your paths.  Proverbs 3:5-6 
 
         Always keep your eyes on Jesus and follow Jesus’s path. 
‘         
Prayer Ministry-Fran  
  

 

 

NURTURE VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 

The Nurture committee needs volunteers for visiting members in the hospital and shut ins (home bound, sick at 
home, nursing homes, assisted living).  We need to step up as a Church and visit those needing caring attention.  It 
only takes once a month or once a week if you wish to visit more often.  Please volunteer to help.  Call Ann Johnson 
863-450-2765 

 

 

                                       

                                  VOLUNTEERS REALLY NEEDED 

 

       SOMEONE TO PICK UP THE BREAD AT PUBLIX SATURDAY NIGHT 

                            CONTACT ANN JOHNSON 863-450-2765 

        HOPE HOUSE IS IN NEED OF HELP MONDAY, WEDNESDAY, AND 

        SATURDAY.  PLEASE CONTACT GERALDINE MAYO AT GERIJMAYO@ 

        YAHOO.COM                                                                        
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Financial Update 

 Another hot month of Summer.  We lost a one pastor and gained another.  Additionally, we have lost 

a few people as they moved to be closer to their families.  With the current discussions regarding disaffilia-

tion, some may be taking a wait-and-see approach as to whether they should support our congregation fi-

nancially.  Regardless of the ultimate decision, we are the same congregation we have always been.   

 Looking at the first chart, you will see that our actual received contributions have been below the 3 

year average. 

 

 The second chart reflects that we are behind where we would like to be at this point in the year.  We 

have been adjusting our spending in an attempt to insure we spend no more than we actually receive.  Of 

course, we desire to add additional youth and children’s programs.  Thankfully, these are currently being sup-

ported by previously accumulated reserve funds.  This should give us a cushion over the next two years to get 

this program going.   
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 On August 19th Lake Gibson United Women in Faith (LGUWF) hosted the planning 

session for the Gulf Coast Bible Study Conference.  We supplied refreshments for a 

productive session.  The Conference/Bible Study is scheduled for September 23rd to 

be held in our Family Life Center.  We will again be providing refreshments for a 

breakfast.  (Everyone is expected to bring their own lunch). 

Hopefully, a few of our ladies will volunteer some breakfast items.  We are approxi-

mating attendance at 60 people.     

Thank you, 

Barb Allen-Coil 
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                                               WOMEN IN FAITH 

      
Editorial Policy  

The articles contained in The Good News express the opinions of their authors, and do not necessarily reflect poli-
cies of the United Methodist Church or of Lake Gibson United Methodist Church.    

The purpose of the newsletter is to foster better communication of ideas and opportunities for worship and service 
among LGUMC members and friends as we seek to share God’s love and make disciples of Jesus Christ.  All mem-
bers and constituents are encouraged to write articles and share their thoughts and photos with the congregation.  

Barb Allen-Coil, Editor 

 

Contact Information 
 

   Pastor Rob Atchley :863-858-5431; fax 863-853-1625; pastor@lakegibsonumc.com 
 
   Kristie Otte, Administrative Secretary, 863-858-5431, office@lakegibsonumc.com 
 
  Sue Heishman, Bookkeeper 
 
   Office Hours:  8:00 am to 1:00 pm, Monday thru Thursday 
 
   Glenda Grant Hess, Music/Worship Director 
   
 Justin Bennett, Director of Youth and Children’s Ministries 
 
 Leon Rumohr, Custodian 
 
 Barbara Allen-Coil Newsletter Editor, ballencoil@gmail.com 
 
   Latisha Cook, Director of A Little Bit of Heaven Child Enrichment Center, 863-858-8400. 
 
   Kristie Otte, Dave McPherson, Bob Siegel, Stacie Sullivan and Bailey Taylor, Audio/Visual 

 Ladies, you are cordially invited to join us at our next cir-
cle meeting on Wednesday, September 6,2023 at 10:00 AM, in 
the FLC.  We will study chapter 7 (How to Hear God) from Max 
Lucado’s book entitled “Help Is Here”.  This is an area where 
we all can improve.  Don't forget to come ready to share lunch 
with friends!  See you there! 
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Birthdays in September 
 

 Date      Names 

 9/1              Gloria Laube       

 9/6  Charles Alvarez 

 9/6              Fred Fredrikson 

 9/6             Kenneth Fuqua             

 9/7  Joseph Brady                             

 9/9  Travis Wilson 

 9/10            Joyce Scott 

 9/11      Nancy Fitzgerald  

 9/13  George Gribble 

         9/13            Lois Teske 

         9/14            Sue Heishman 

 9/16  James Armentrout

 9/16  Gregg Hall 

         9/16             Helen Vandervort 

         9/18            Grace Foster 

         9/18            Rick McLellan 

          9/19               Jarica Arnett 

          9/24               Carol Davis 

 
 

  
 
 
 
 

Anniversaries in September 

 
 Date       Names 

 9/7             Rick & Debbie McLellan 

 9/16          Tom & Dorothy Burns 

         9/16           Stecve & Penny Polk 

 9/28          William & Olga Anderson   

 

 

 

 

 

         Birthdays in September (cont.)  

         9/24             Ethel Somers 

         9/27             Creon Fredrikson 

         9/28             Helen Weissman 


